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As I am sure you all know by now, Ian Baillie Primary School will be going to the track at James M. Hill to watch the Olympic Torch Ceremony. I was able to get two busses for the children and staff to travel to James M. Hill, however, if parents, grandparents, etc, want to go and watch, they will have to provide their own transportation. I have not officially heard, but I anticipate that parking will be an issue that day and that part of Henderson Street may be closed. If you are planning to go to the ceremony, you may want to check the local newspaper first to see where you can park. I encourage all people that are able to, to come and watch this once in a life time event. I also hope to have lots of parents volunteer to help out that morning.
We are very excited that Anne Gorges, who is a Teacher Assistant at Ian Baillie Primary School, is one of the torch bearers and will be carrying the torch for 300 meters on Henderson Street. I think it is very special that our students get to see this happen. 

The choir will be singing This Land Is Your Land at the Olympic Torch Ceremony at 10:15. 
Many students purchased hats for the ceremony. Perhaps it would be a good idea to put your child’s name inside the hat so it doesn’t get mixed up with someone else’s. 

I am expecting the ceremony to last at least 90 minutes, so please have your child wear clothing that day that will keep them warm. 

Nov. 27 is shaping up to be a very busy day. It will start with our Award Assembly at 8:40. We will then travel to James M. Hill by bus at approximately 9:55 for the Olympic Torch ceremony. After the ceremony the students will be travelling back to school to eat their lunches, followed by our “End of the Month” activities in the afternoon. I will be sending a sheet home tomorrow with a list activities that your child can sign up for. 

That evening is the Parade of Lights. If your child plans to go on the float, they are asked to wear their red T shirts.

Busy! Busy! Busy! However, I am sure that this day will be a memorable one for the students of Ian Baillie Primary School.

I thank you in advance for your help with this day and sharing in our enthusiasm. I especially want to thank the Home and School for helping to pay for the T shirts, and picking up the hats at the Dollar Store……………………
